CPA Section on Clinical Psychology 

Summary of the Minutes of the Executive Committee

Fall Teleconference Meeting

September 12, 2003 

Present: Mike Coons, Student Representative; David Dozois, Chair-Elect; Susan Graham, Member-at large; David Hodgins, Chair; Catherine Lee, Secretary-Treasurer; Kerry Mothersill, Past-Chair
1.0 Membership and Financial Report
Catherine presented the Secretary-Treasurer’s report There is presently $7, 796.05 in chequing and $3,906.77 in GICs. As of September 2003, there are 212 student members and399 nonstudent members of the section. Consistent with the trend in recent years, the number of members is gradually increasing.The announcement which is regularly placed in Psynopsis  will continue to be used. A copy will be circulated to all members.

2.0 CPA 2004 Convention program (June 10-12, 2004).
a. Sherry Stewart has agreed to present a preconvention workshop on addictions. The process of awarding CE credits will be clarified with CPA. 

b. There was agreement in principle for the Clinical section to co-sponsor a workshop on Ethics with the Student Section.

CPA Category A Keynote and CPA Category B: Speaker  Discussions were held as to the topics to be covered and individuals to invite.

Master Clinician: The master clinician presentation will be a two-hour session including role-play interview and audience questions. It would be beneficial to videotape the session. A potential speaker will be invited. The same individual will also be invited to give a one-hour public lecture.

Mini-workshop and Symposia: Potential presenters for a three-hour workshop as well as symposia topics were discussed.
Conversation hour.

a. The regular conversation session on Internships will be offered. We will have a panel on Women in Academe.
b. Mike reported that clinical students had appreciated a Student section panel on issues in clinical training and suggested it be repeated.
We agreed on the general principle of soliciting suggestions from the membership about topics of interest for future conventions. For 2004, the chair of the Newfoundland Psychological Association will be asked for ideas.
3.0 McGraw-Hill Ryerson update 

David Hodgins read the letter received from McGraw-Hill in response to the complaint sent by the Clinical section following the June 2003 convention. Members of the Executive were satisfied with the apologetic tone of the letter. 

4.0 Fact Sheet update 

4.1 Susan reported that she has agreements from authors to prepare factsheets on: post-partum depression, parenting, smoking cessation, problem gambling, autism and learning disabilities. Inquiries will be made at AABT about their process of soliciting and reviewing factsheets. In addition, the invitation letter will be reviewed to ensure that it highlights the importance of a balanced presentation of empirical findings.There has been a request that factsheets be available in pdf format so that they have a more professional appearance. Inquiries will be made with CPA concerning these two issues.We discussed other possible topics including sexual disorders.
5.0 Listserve update 

As Secretary-Treasurer Catherine is now responsible for the listserve. We agreed that it is a useful medium to solicit input on the needs of members of the section, but that it should not overlap with the Newsletter.

6.0 Newsletter update.

David H. reported that Deb & Keith Dobson are preparing the fall newsletter. There is no need to include a notice informing members of the listserve. The text of calls for nominations will be reviewed.

7.0 Ken Bowers Student Award 

It was decided to offer only one award of $500 in 2004 in order to increase the number of submissions for this award. To advertise the award more widely, notices will also be placed in the Student section of Psynopsis. In addition, DCTs will be solicited through CCPPP to disseminate information about the award.

8.0 Call for nominations to executive.

Notices will be placed in the newsletter.

9.0 Midwinter meeting 

The midwinter meeting is confirmed for January 31st 2004 in Calgary

10.0 Canadian Council of Health Service Executives meeting 

Kerry reported that there has been no news on this file from CPA. 

11.0 Advocacy work – Efficacy of psychological interventions

Kerry has assembled a list of purchasers of assessment and therapy services to whom to send information on efficacy of psychological interventions. We agreed to allocate up to $200 for secretarial assistance to this project. 

12.0 New business. 

Mike Coons raised the issue of internship stipends. All members of the executive agreed on the desirability of interns having higher stipends, but also cautioned the need for an integrated strategy on this topic.  John Service will be asked for more information and the topic will be tabled for the mid-winter meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at: 12:50.
